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29th June  2018
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Well done to Class 3CL/FBW for a fantastic class assembly this morning. It was fantastic to hear so much expert knowledge about exotic rainforest animals and how we can all look after the rainforests better. Yesterday Year 6 had a fun and educational visit to the Donkey Sanctuary for their Life Skills education. Last night we were pleased to welcome new Nursery starter parents to the school to share information about Nursery. They were also able to taste the new school dinners from September. I have heard from Year 1 staff that the children are having a fantastic visit to the Sea Life centre today. Thanks to parents assisting with the trip. Also today around 30 Key Stage 2 children have gone to Honiton Community College to participate in the Honiton Learning Community Games. Thank you to parents who have assisted with this event. 
Today you should receive a letter stating who your child’s Teachers and Teaching Assistants will be for next year. Obviously we can’t publish full class lists for you so we don’t have an easy way of letting you know the other children in your child’s new class. However, the children have spent time in their new groupings today to find out who they are with, and to get to know each other so should be able to tell you some children in their new class. This has been done with current year group teachers who know the children well and therefore can support accordingly. The intention is that this will ease any anxieties children may have prior to the weekend. Next Wednesday is when the children will spend time in their new classes with their new teachers. You will get the opportunity to meet new teachers after school on Thursday 19th July as in previous years.
Thank you to all the parents who have already signed up to the parent information meetings and school dinner tasting next Thursday. Remember there are two sessions available; 2pm-3pm and 7pm-8pm. Please ensure you do let us know via email, phone call, note or popping in if you wish to attend a session. If you don’t there won’t be enough taster trays for you to sample.  

Yours faithfully,
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Mr Perkins

Principal 
News from the children
Nursery

Phoebe “We have been getting ready for our Assembly.” 

Charlie “We have been making explorer bags and binoculars 

Reception 

Connor “We have been measuring” 

Thomas “We have been learning about Sea Creatures” 

Year 1 

Kira “In Maths we’ve been making 10 and 20.” 

Sophia “We have been using adjectives.” 

Year 2 

Emily “We have been learning about Snails in Literacy” 

Imogen “We have been learning about re-cycling” 

Year 3 

Josh “In Art we have been sketching our own faces.” 

Niamh “We are going to find out who our new teachers are.” 

Year 4 

Daisy “We read a story about the River Nile.” 

Abby “In Art we have been sketching rivers.” 

Year 5 

Lauren “In Literacy we started a new book.” 

Grace “We have had some end of year tests.” 

Year 6 

Esme “We have been preparing for our Year 6 production.” 

Morgan “We all went to a Life Skills event at the Donkey Sanctuary.” 

News Reporters: Tyler, Jake, Poppy, Millie, Sadie, Jacob C, Jacob B and Oliver 

Editor: Harry

Messages 
Healthy snacks:
Please be reminded that snacks at break time need to be healthy snacks, preferably fruit. Recently there have been many children eating unhealthy snacks. 

Reading Garden:

We are looking for a keen gardener (or several) to complete and maintain our ‘Secret Reading Garden’ at the front of the school. We have a lovely area with a willow tunnel entrance and some seating already in place. It just needs that green-fingered touch to bring it to life for the children! We have a decent budget set aside for the project to buy plants and ornaments. Please contact Mr Driscoll if you, or anyone you know, can help. Thank you.

Nursery assembly:

We are all looking forward to the Nursery sharing assembly next Thursday morning. Just a reminder that all Nursery children are invited to participate even if they are not normally in sessions on Thursday mornings. However, these children will need to be collected afterwards as our staffing ratios back at Nursery will only cover the children booked in for the session. 

PTFA:

Please see information below about the Summer fete. The PTFA tell me they are still desperately requiring additional help if they are able to put on all the things they wish to at the fete. Please do get in touch if you can help even in a small way. 

Bags 2 school:

Collection is on Tuesday 3rd July please. Bags can be brought in on Tuesday morning and left in the front playground.
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 2nd July :
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Nursery outdoor classroom
Year 6 swimming


	
	New classes day

	3SD/DN Outdoor classroom

Nursery class assembly

Parent information meetings 
	PTFA Summer Fete
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Please see news below from the PTFA

PTFA News 
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SUMMER FETE
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Our Summer fete is next Friday, 6th July at 3:15.   This is always a fun afternoon with games, stalls, bouncy castle, face-painting, barbecue, ice creams, entertainment and many other things.  Please come along and support us as we hope to raise lots of money for the children in school.  This year we are raising money for pay for new playground markings which I am sure you agree have brightened up the outside play areas and added fun to the children’s games at playtimes.
Fete day will also be a non-uniform day with the theme of Summer Days.  Children can come to school dressed in summery clothes for a donation of 50p (£1 per family) which will go towards the PTFA.
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This week you should have received a bottle label design competition sheet for the children to do.  Please send it in with their donation of a FULL UNOPENED bottle and they could win a prize.  We would also appreciate donations of cakes for the cake stall.  Check book bags for letters.
HELPERS – We still need some more helpers on the day to make the fete run smoothly.  We will be setting up from 1pm.  If you have younger children they often enjoy helping too.  We will need to look after some of the stalls from 3:00-3:30 until the teachers come out, and we will need people to run the cake stall, refreshments, and face painting during the fete from 3:00-5:00.  If we can get lots of helpers then we can just do a short amount of time each. Maybe people could share the time between them and look after each others’ children.  Without more helpers we may not be able to run some of the stalls.  If you are able to help us with any of these then please put your name on the list in reception (the PTFA board is next to the new reception desk) or email me at sarah@ryerson-sound.com.

Sarah Ryerson  (Chair of PTFA)
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